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Friday 7th July 2023

Absence from School
Please could  parents remember  to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. Email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com or telephone 01584 872766. If we do not hear 
from you children will be marked as unauthorised. 

Staffing

Mrs Steph Reid shall be leaving us at the end of the term after many years of dedicated 

service.

On behalf of the governors, staff and children of St Laurence’s, I would like to thank Mrs Reid 

for the significant contribution that she has made to the life of our school: especially as her 

role as teacher representative on the PTA.

I have no doubt that many of them shall look back with fond memories and a sense gratitude 

for everything that she has done for them.

Mrs Reid is embarking upon a new venture as a Head of a Specialist Autism Unit at 

Leominster School. We wish her the very best of luck and hope that she continues to enjoy 

strong links with St Laurence’s School.

Mrs Carol Stevens shall be replacing Mrs Reid in class 2 on Fridays from September.

New appointments

I am delighted to announce that we are fortunate to appointed Miss Rachel Davies as our 
new teacher in Reception class from September. Miss Davies has been teaching in Reception 
for two days a week for all of this term; she is an, outstanding teacher who will be an asset to 
our school.
We have also appointed Mrs Sarah Brown as our new family support worker replacing Miss 
Victoria Martin. Mrs Brown has been working in a similar post in a Kidderminster school and 
will bring considerable experience to the role.

Victoria Martin.

Sadly, Miss Martin shall be leaving in a couple of weeks to train to be a teacher. We wish her 
all the very best of luck in her new career and thank her for her exceptional contribution in 
offering quality pastoral support to some of our children and families that needed a bit of 
additional help. Those of you who have developed a positive working relationship with Tory 
will understand what I mean when I talk about her compassion and sense of empathy; she 
will be very much missed.

Mr Matthews
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Year 5
The children enjoyed a visit from ‘Blue’ the Shrewsbury Town FC Mascot 

in celebration assembly this week. He came to congratulate the Year 
Fives for their brilliant work in wellbeing workshops organised by the 

football club. A big thank you to Zoe and Helen who led the workshops, 
which finished with a yoga and meditation session.

London trip: 
Our year 6 pupils that took advantage of the London Trip had a glorious 
time last week and certainly gained a lot from the experience. Their 
behaviour was exemplary and I would like to thank Mr McKeon, Mrs 
Sampson, Mrs Holtom and Mr Hodgson for all their hard work in 
arranging the trip and for giving up their time for the benefit of our 
children.
Mr Matthews

The Year 5 and Year 6 summer 
performance of Olivia will take place 
on Tuesday 18th July at 6pm at 
Ludlow Assembly Rooms (children 
performing should attend from 
5.30pm) Tickets are on sale now on 
the School Money system. Tickets are 
£4 each … please just purchase the 
amount you would like. If you would 
like extra please contact the school 
office

All tickets will be sent home Friday 
14th July. 



July 

7th School Summer Fete 5.00 pm

11th Nursery Seaside Day

13th Year 3 Swimming

14th Nursery Seaside Day

19th Year 6 Leavers service St Laurence’s Church 10.30am

21st School Closes at 3.15pm for the summer

September

4th PD DAY

5th PD DAY

6TH School re-opens 

Clubs will start Monday 24th April up to and including Friday 14th July 

DAY CLUB AVAILABLE TO LIMIT                       Weekly cost LEADER NUMBER 

OF WEEKS 

Monday 

3.15 – 4.30pn
Top Play

KS1

( Y1 & Y2)
20 £3.50 Mr O’Reilly 9 weeks

Gardening

Club
Year 3 & Year 4 10 £3.50

Mrs Nash

Mr Hodgson
9 weeks

Rounders
Year 4/ Year 5 & 

Year 6
20 £3.50

Mrs Reid

Mrs Holtom
9 weeks

Tuesday

3.15 - 4.30pm

4 – 5pm

Craft Club Year 1 8 £3.50
Mrs Pitt

Mrs Powell
11 weeks

Orchestra

‘Stompers’

KS2

You must be able to 

play an instrument

FREE Mr Bennett

Wednesday
Knitting Year 5 & Year 6 8 £3.50 Mrs Cooke 11 weeks

Friday

3.15 - 4.30pm Cricket
Year 4/ Year 5 & 

Year 6
16

£3.50 Mr O’Reilly 10 weeks








